
October 3, 2016 
 
Meeting called to order at 1110 hrs. 
President read list of recently passed members. 
Secretary's report: minutes of June meeting read and 
approved. A thank you letter from the Murtha family 
for the attendance at his funeral was also read. 
Treasurer's report was read and approved. The profit 
of $2,666 from the annual picnic was donated to St. 
Michael's church. 
All comments about the picnic were excellent. 
New members: Terry King, Richard Sterne, Roger 
Kersey II, Richard Zegawitz Jr., James C. (Chris) 
Rowland, James Partridge, William J. Whetzel. 
Annuity Committee: Chairman Bill Mould gave a 
lenghtly report on the annuity issues. A letter from 
the Treasury Department regarding the repayment of 
overpayments was discussed. It appears that the 
Treasury Department will not seek repayment of any 
of the affected members. One affected member 
received a letter with the formula of how the sick 
leave calculation where made in applying that figure to 
their retirement. It was wrong which the committee 
had been telling the from early on. Other issues are 
still be actively worked on. As a recap of affected 
members: 136 members were audited, 63 members 
notified the RFA and 12 are expected to be relieved 



of having to payback any monies. Bill asked that any 
member who contacted their congressional 
representative to send a short thank you note for 
their assistance 
L-36 President Charlie Hottinger reported that 
contract talks are in progress and are going smoothly 
with good relations with the new Fire Chief. 
Also the IAFF is going to fight the rules that reduce 
the Social Security benefits, as currently in place, if 
you are receiving another government pension.   
 
Meeting adjourned 1240 hrs	


